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24th November, 2005



EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE


24th November, 2005


Broughton D@tabase


Camp Street 


Salford






Meeting commenced: 
6.34 p.m.


“              ended: 
9.21 p.m.

PRESENT:
M. Smith – in the Chair

Councillors King, Merry and Joe Murphy

MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY:



D. Nicholas

-
Hill Street Resident’s Association



V. Broadbent

-
A.L.M.A



F. Rimmer

}
R.I.T.A



M. Kelly

}



M. Preston

}



K. Coakley

-
St. Sebastian’s



J. Williams

}
The Broughton Trust



C. Sumner

}



A. Oliver

}
Albert Park Tenants’ Association



B. Hawke

}



H. Kavanagh

-
Kimberley Street



J. O’Rouke

-
Norton Street

G. Cooper

-
St. George’s Residents / VOICE



C. Woodward
-
Albion Residents’ Association



T. McCormick
-
Albion Residents’ Association / Albert Park







Bowling Club



D. Jolly

-
Albert Park Bowling Club



P. Ball


-
Friars Tenants’ Association



M. Thorpe

-
The Broughton Action Group

A. Iqbal

-
Broughton Database



A. Cranna

-
Salford City Reporter and Advertiser

Please note that the attendance list may have not been signed by all those present which may have resulted in the omission of a number of names from this list.

OFFICERS:
C. Skinkis

-
Neighbourhood Manager



R. Jolly

-
Assistant Neighbourhood Manager



B. Taylor

-
Area Co-ordinator



R. Findlow

-
Greater Manchester Police



B. Winchester
-
Community Development Worker

V. Hamnett

-
Community Development Worker



R. Slack

-
Age Concern Salford



K. Kaur

-
PCT. Health Improvement Team



B. Elder

-
New Deal for Communities



A. Hadi

-
Community Safety



L. Laws

-
Housing Services



M. McHugh

-
Committee Administrator

36. MIKE SMITH

The Chairman, Mike Smith, addressed the Committee, informing Members that, owing to his accepting the post of Policy Adviser and Chaplain to the Bishop of Leicester with effect from February, 2006, this would be his last meeting as Chairman of this Committee.

(Appendix 1 details Mike’s formal letter of resignation as Chairman of the Committee)

Members expressed theirs thanks to Mike for the work he had undertaken on behalf of the local community, both in his role as Priest in Charge of St. Aidan’s Church and as Chairman of this Committee.

Members wished Mike all the very best for the future.

37. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor, J. Holt, Hulmes, Humphreys, B. Murphy and Wilson and J. Bailey, H. Barker, L. Craven, D. Crowcroft, B. Heywood, AM Pickup and D. Prince.
38. POLICING UPDATE

R. Findlow, Greater Manchester Police, addressed the Committee and provided an update report in respect of –

(a)
work being undertaken to address Anti-Social Behaviour within the 
Neighbourhood Management Area; and

(b)
work being undertaken by the Greater Manchester Police to improve 
Community Engagement

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

· The deployment of police officers and police community support officers within the Neighbourhood Management Area

· Work undertaken by the police in the period prior to bonfire night to address the issue of anti-social use of fireworks in the area

· The anti-social use of quad bikes within the Neighbourhood Management Area and work being undertaken by the Greater Manchester Police and its partners to address the issue

· A general update on the effectiveness and application of Anti-Social Behaviour Orders

· The anti-social use of alcohol by young people within the Neighbourhood Management Area

· Action taken by landlords of local pubs to increase the age of entry to 25 rather than 18 and the implications this was having within the Neighbourhood Management Area

· Dispersal Orders

· How they operate

· The purpose of Dispersal Orders

· The implications for policing within the Dispersal Order Area

· Resource implications for the police within Dispersal Order Areas

· Staffing of the new units that had being established under the review of the structure of the Greater Manchester Police, as follows –

· Burglary Unit

· Robberies Unit

· Prisoner Processing Unit

· Divisional Support Unit

· Work being undertaken to ensure that targets set were met by the new units

· Work being undertaken in the area by the Broughton Action Team

· Problems being experienced with the sale of alcohol to young people across the Neighbourhood Management Area
· The availability of contact numbers for local police officers

· Work to be undertaken by R. Findlow to contact local groups to recommence engagement with the local community

· The requirement to engage with young people and involve them in the local decision making process

· The employment of a Youth Participation worker within the New Deal for Communities area

· Work being undertaken by the council and its partners to provide facilities for young people across the city

· Problems being experienced in the area as a result of the closure of facilities such as the Adelphi Lads Club

· The need for local people to report crime.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT update reports on work being undertaken in the area, be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.



(3) THAT members contact details be submitted to R. Findlow, to enable the process of engagement to begin. 

39. COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Affordable Warmth Strategy


L. Laws, Housing Services, addressed the Committee and provided 
information in respect of –

· The percentage of households within the city of Salford experiencing ‘Fuel Poverty’ 

· Work being undertaken by both the Council and New Prospect Housing Limited (N.P.H.L) to address the issues associated with ‘Fuel Poverty’

· The development of the Affordable Warmth Strategy in Salford

· The implementation of the Affordable Warmth Strategy in Salford

· The availability of schemes available under the Affordable Warmth Strategy

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

· Publicity which had taken place in the ‘Salford Advertiser’ of the schemes available under the Affordable Warmth Strategy

· Publicity of the Affordable Warmth Strategy by Leaflet distribution

· Work being undertaken by the Council and New Prospect Housing Limited to meet the ‘Decent Homes Standard’

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the presentation be noted.



(2) THAT individuals wishing to request further details regarding the Affordable Warmth Strategy contact Les Laws by telephone on 0161 922 8798.

(b)
East Salford In Bloom


P. Ball addressed the Committee and provided information regarding work that 
was being undertaken to develop an In Bloom Project for the whole of the East 
Salford Neighbourhood Management Area.

 
He indicated that the success of the project was dependant upon contributions 
from members of the local community.  


A request was made for members of the local community wishing to 
participate in the ‘East Salford In Bloom’ Project to complete an application 
form and to return it to P. Ball.


Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

· Funding for the project

· Charges made by the Council for watering plants, and the reasons for those charges

· Work being undertaken by the Lower Kersal and Charlestown In Bloom Project

It was noted that should people wish to receive more information that they should contact the East Salford Neighbourhood Management team on 708 9455.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT members of the local community wishing to participate in the ‘East Salford In Bloom’ Project, complete an application form and return it to P. Ball. 

(c)
Landlords, Housing and the Immigrant Population


Councillor King reported on a number of issues of concern affecting the 
Neighbourhood Management Area.


C. Skinkis reported that a meeting had been organised at which those issues 
were to be addressed.


RESOLVED:
THAT an update report be submitted at a future meeting of this 
Committee.

40. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd September, 2005, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record, subject to following amendments –

The deletion of –

Minute 29(b) – David Lewis Park

(b)
David Lewis Park
Andy Stockton, Urban Vision, introduced himself as the new East Salford Liaison Officer. 

Andy informed the Committee that he did not have an update regarding David Lewis Park but would update them at the next meeting.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT an update be given at the next meeting.

And the insertion in its place of –

Minute 29(b) – David Lewis Playing Field

(b)
David Lewis Playing Field
Andy Stockton, Urban Vision, introduced himself as the new East Salford Liaison Officer. 

Andy informed the Committee that he did not have an update regarding David Lewis Playing Field but would update them at the next meeting.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT an update be given at the next meeting.
41. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
David Lewis Playing Field


(Previous Minute 29(b) - 22nd September, 2005)


A. Stockton submitted a report providing details of the process that had 
been followed to remove travellers from David Lewis Playing Field.


He reported on –

· The necessity to determine land ownership

· The application process by the landowner for a Court Order

· The period of time taken to gain the Court Order

· The process undertaken in serving the Court Order

· Problems experienced with the travellers on David Lewis Playing Field, owing to their movement between Council-owned and University-owned land. 


Discussion ensued in respect of the ownership of David Lewis Playing Field. 
G. Cooper requested that details be submitted at the next meeting of this 
Committee.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT A. Stockton submit an update report in respect of the ownership of David Lewis Playing Field at the meeting of this Committee to be held on Thursday, 26th January, 2006. 

(b)
Douglas Green


(Previous Minute 29(c) - 22nd September, 2005)


B. Taylor submitted a report on –

· Proposals for the future use of the disused Bowling Green at Douglas Green
· Proposals for the future use of the Old Bowling Pavilion at Douglas Green
G. Cooper indicated that B. Taylor had contacted him prior to the meeting to provide him with details of the abovementioned issues.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of the issues detailed, be submitted in due course at future meetings of this Committee. 

(c)
Salford Community Radio

(Previous Minute 29(a) - 22nd September, 2005)


Councillor King provided an update report regarding the successful application 
made to the Office of Communications (O.F.C.O.M.) to gain a Permanent 
Radio Licence for the Salford Community Radio Project.


He indicated that work was now in progress to begin broadcasting in 
approximately twelve months.  


Councillor King indicated that he would provide update reports at future 
meetings of this Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(d)
Bowling Green at Lower Kersal Social Club


(Previous Minute 31(a) – 22nd September, 2005)


Graham Cooper raised concerns in respect of the proposals to build a 
children’s play area at the Lower Kersal Social Club. 


He indicated that he felt that it would be inappropriate 
to situate a children’s 
play area next to a Social Club or Public House, owing to the implications of 
child protection requirements.


He also questioned the suitability of using public funds to support such a 
project.


It was reported that a further consultation process was to be scheduled in 
respect of the proposals.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the suitability of public funds being used to support 
such a project in future, be examined, and a report submitted at a future 
meeting of this Committee.
42. EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

C. Skinkis addressed the Committee in respect of the East Salford Community Action Plan, providing details relating to –

· Work to be undertaken to present the East Salford Community Action Plan to Council Directorates, to enable them to identify actions to be included in Directorate or Unit plans. 

· The presentation of the East Salford Community Action Plan to Council Cabinet.

· The presentation of the East Salford Community Action Plan to the Local Strategic Partnership Board. 

· The request to each Directorate and agency to identify a lead officer to act as a contact officer who will report back to Neighbourhood Managers on how community priorities are being dealt with.

· The primary delivery of the actions and targets listed in the East Salford Community Action Plan by the East Salford Neighbourhood Team. 
· Monitoring of the actions and targets listed in the East Salford Community Action Plan by the East Salford Executive Group and the provision of regular updates at meetings of the East Salford Community Committee.
Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

· The need to increase community representation on the East Salford Executive Group
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of progress regarding the East Salford Community Action Plan be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.



(3) THAT arrangements be made to increase community representation on the East Salford Executive Group
43. BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE

(a)
Budget Sub-Committee – 8th November, 2005

K Coakley suggested that application 10  (15th Higher Broughton Brownies) feed back to community committee about the delivery of their project.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Committee for the applications for funding as detailed below be approved –

	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE

	DECISION
	BUDGET

	1. Swinton Junior Football Club


	£8700.0

Contribution requested.  

Swinton have allocated £5000.00


	Fence
	Part Fund
	£200.00

	2.  The Friends of Waterside 


	Requesting from £650.00 from each ward.

Swinton have allocated £3254.00


	Building and Gardening materials for sensory garden at the Waterside Resource Unit
	Part fund
	£500.00

	3. Holm Court Tenants’ Association


	£250.00
	Transport

Coach travel to Rivington Barn
	Refused
	

	4.  6th Higher Broughton Guides


	£504.00
	For heating and lighting costs to use St. Phillips School
	Approved
	£504.00

	5.  Pendlebury Coyotes


	£157.76

for 1 member
	Team strip/transport
	Refused
	


	6.  Riverside Island Tenants Association


	£739.00

Now asking for lesser amount that previously asked for 


	Social night/Christmas trip
	Part fund
	£195.00

	7.  Lower Kersal Young Peoples Group


	£2947.40
	Signage / Waterproof clothing / salary
	Refused
	

	8.  Bircas Ettel Devorah


	£321.73
	Kitchen Utensils
	Approved
	£321.73

	 9.  Lower Kersal S/E Residents Association


	£420.00
	New Friends Project

Buffet and Prizes
	Approved
	£420.00

	10.  15th Higher Broughton Brownies Pack (St. James Church)


	£880.00
	Transport/tickets/food

For Cultural Diversity Project
	Approved
	£880.00

	11.  The Rialto Group


	£176.00
	Lectures / booklets and refreshments
	Approved
	£176.00

	12.  Salford Church of the Nazarene


	£3403.03
	Trips and Events for young people 
	Approved
	£3403.03

	13.  88th Salford (Servite) Scout Group


	£673.92


	For St. Phillips School

Care taking, Heating and Lighting Costs

Community Use


	Approved
	£673.92

	14.  88th Salford (servite) BEEVERS

	£449.28
	For care taking / Heating and Lighting costs.

Community Use


	Approved
	£449.28


	15.  88th Salford

Scouts (CUBS)


	£673.92
	For care taking / heating and lighting costs.
	Approved
	£673.92





(2) THAT the request be noted and an invitation made to the 
15th 
Higher Broughton Brownies to attend a future meeting of this Committee

(b)
Financial Position Statement – 28th October, 2005

R. Jolly submitted a budget statement showing the financial position of the devolved budget as at 28th October, 2005.


RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted. 

(c)
Membership of Budget Sub-Committee


R. Jolly addressed the Committee informing Members of the resignation of 
B. Moore as a Member of the Budget Sub-Committee.   Brenda was thanked 
for her time on the budget sub-group.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT an item ‘Budget Sub-Committee Membership’ be 
included on the Agenda for the meeting of this Committee to be held on 
Thursday, 26th January, 2006. 




(3) THAT Members of this Committee wishing to replace B. 
Moore as a representative of the Kersal Ward on the Budget Sub-Committee 
contact either R. Jolly or M. McHugh.


(R. Jolly – 0161 708 9455)


(M. McHugh – 0161 793 3011)

44. REGENERATION UPDATES

(a)
Neighbourhood Management Team


Chris Skinkis submitted details of a Community Issues Action Plan, produced 
following a number of recent community meetings held within the East Salford 
Neighbourhood Management Area.


Discussion ensued in respect of an issue within the Action Plan regarding the 
placement of CCTv Cameras within the area.


B. Taylor reported that work was currently being undertaken and that further 
consultation would be undertaken with residents in the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT update reports in respect of the Community Issues 
Action Plan be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.

(b)
Chapel Street


B. Winchester, Community Development Worker, addressed the Committee 
and provided an update report in respect of work being undertaken within the 
Chapel Street Project Area, including –

(i) details of partnership working being arranged with the Urban Regeneration Company

(ii)
work being undertaken with the Neighbourhood Managers from both 
East Salford and Ordsall / Langworthy.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(c)
Countryside Properties


Members of the local community expressed concern regarding a perceived 
current lack of communication from, and involvement at a local level of, 
Countryside properties.


B. Taylor undertook to provide details of the concerns raised to Countryside 
Properties.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted. 

(d)
New Deal for Communities


Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

(i)
A perceived lack of communication between New Deal for Communities 
and the residents of the Whit Lane estate

Specific concerns were raised relating to lack of information provided to residents following the provision of ‘Demolition Orders’ almost two years ago.

General concerns were raised in respect of the levels of consultation and communication between New Deal for Communities and the local community.

Councillor Merry and K. Coakley indicated that they would provide details of the concerns raised at the meeting of the New Deal for Communities Board on Monday, 28th November, 2005.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

(ii)
Work being undertaken by the council and its partners to address 
problems currently being experienced regarding the River Irwell Flood 
Control Scheme


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

(iii)
Work undertaken by Urban Vision for New Deal for Communities and 
within the New Deal for Communities area.

B. Taylor provided details of the processes followed in respect of –

(a)
New Deal for Communities appointing Urban Vision to undertake 
work on its behalf

(b)
work undertaken by Urban Vision on highways within the New 
Deal for Communities area

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

45. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
East Salford Community Committee


Concerns were raised regarding a number of issues, including –

(i)
owing to the size of the Neighbourhood Management area, the 
effectiveness of the Community Committee in its current form,

(ii)
concerns regarding the number of attendances of many members

(iii)
the need to engage with more members of local community and involve 

them in the local democratic process

C. Skinkis provided details of work currently being undertaken to draw up 
proposals for a change to the current process of Neighbourhood Management 
within the East Salford Area, which would include the establishment of a 
series of local neighbourhood meetings and the future strategic use of the 
Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of the proposals to change 
the current process of Neighbourhood Management within the East Salford 
Area, be submitted at future meetings of this Committee. 

(b)
Letter from the Environment Agency

Concerns were raised that a letter prepared by the Environment Agency regarding the River Irwell Flood Control Scheme had not been circulated to all households within the area that were likely to be affected.

Details of information available of the Salford City Council website were also provided.

(Appendix 2 provides details of the Environment Agency Letter and the page from the Salford City Council Website)

Chris Skinkis undertook to examine why the letter had not been circulated to all properties within the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(c)
Prince’s Trust


Concerns were raised regarding information received that the Prince’s Trust 
were due to remove funding from projects in Salford.


Details were provided of a letter published in the Salford Advertiser, written by 
a young person attending the scheme. (Appendix 3)


Councillor Merry indicated that he had written, on behalf of the Council, to the 
Prince’s Trust requesting that the matter be re-considered.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(d)
Housing Market Renewal Area – Boundary


Information was provided that the boundary of the Housing Market Renewal 
Area in Broughton had been changed.


It was noted that Housing Market Renewal were currently in the process of 
consulting residents regarding this information.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(e)
Developments of Neighbourhood Management

RESOLVED:
THAT B. Wroe be requested to provide an update report at the 
next meeting of this Committee regarding the implementation of the proposals 
detailed within the report prepared by Partners In Change. 

46. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the East Salford Community Committee be held on Thursday, 26th January, 2006, at 6.30pm, in a venue either Kersal or Irwell Riverside.
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